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On Tuesday, July 13, 1998, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) members Pamela B. Katz and Albert E. Gary, and Council staff Fred O. Cunliffe met Sprint Spectrum L. P.’s (Sprint) representatives Karen Johnson, John Tierney, Stephen Kotfila, Julie Cashin, and Jeff York for a site inspection of the proposed modification to an existing Connecticut Light and Power Company’s (CL&P) electric transmission line support structure located adjacent to CL&P’s Cos Cob substation, at 9 Sound Shore Drive, Greenwich, Connecticut.  Sprint is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that modifications to this existing transmission line support structure and placement of equipment at the base of the structure would have no substantial adverse environmental effect. Sprint currently provides coverage to the east from an AT&T tower located off Catoona Lane, Stamford, and to the west from a rooftop co-location in Greenwich.





Sprint proposes to construct a Fort Worth Tower Power Mount (Power Mount), with antennas measuring 60 inches by 6.1 inches by 2.8 inches at a centerline height of 148 feet above ground level (AGL), within the existing CL&P transmission line structure (#1281).  Sprint would also install three equipment cabinets measuring approximately 31 inches by 30 inches by 66 inches, on an 8-foot by 11-foot concrete pad within the existing structure’s foundation footprint, and construct a six-foot fence topped with three strands of barbed wire around the structure. A GPS antenna would be installed on a 15-foot fence pole.  The proposed Power Mount with antennas would extend approximately 18 feet above the top of the 133-foot high transmission line support structure. 





Since CL&P transmission line easement is limited to an aerial right-of-way, Sprint will enter into a ground lease agreement with the Connecticut Department of Rail Transportation (ConnDOT) for underlying land use.  Access to the CL&P structure would be from Sound Shore Drive over a ConnDOT easement.  Utilities would be placed underground within this easement from an existing distribution pole located approximately 130 feet south of the proposed site.  Sprint proposes to upgrade the existing broken bituminous concrete surfaces to the structure with gravel.  Sprint would place erosion and sediment controls and haybale checks to the south of the structure and restore areas disturbed by construction. 





Surrounding land uses include a CL&P substation and transmission lines, Town-owned water tank and abandoned power station, railroad right-of-way, and Interstate 95.   The zoning of this area is Waterfront Business. Other existing transmission line structures in the area range in height from 95 feet to 140 feet AGL.





The proposed construction of a Power Mount and associated antennas and equipment within CL&P’s existing transmission line structure would not exceed the maximum permissible exposure limit for the worst case radio frequency power density at the base of the structure (2.2056% of the standard).  Sprint contends that the proposed modifications to CL&P’s existing facility or placement of equipment on ConnDOT land will not cause a substantial adverse environmental effect.  Furthermore, Sprint will not have a need to construct a new tower in the project area if the Council determines that no Certificate is required.
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